
   

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

  

 

REPUBLICAN PARTY OF NEW MEXICO: DEMOCRAT-LED 

POLICY TO REQUIRE PROOF OF VACCINATIONS AT 

ROUNDHOUSE ANOTHER ATTEMPT TO SILENCE PUBLIC 

  

 

Albuquerque, November 29—The Republican Party of New Mexico is dismayed by the 

latest COVID policy set by the state that can only be described as a political move to push a 

Democratic agenda.  

  

The Legislative Council Service, under a directive from Democratic leadership, has made it a 

policy that anyone who wants to attend the upcoming Special Session or the regular 

Legislative Session in January, must be fully vaccinated and wear masks. 

  

RPNM is alarmed but not surprised at this latest decree that’s a deliberate attempt to stifle 

peoples’ involvement in their government and to strip them of their rights by forcing them 

to be vaccinated.   

  

The Roundhouse is the peoples’ House, and again Democrats are pushing protocol that 

makes no sense and violates our freedoms to be a part of the governmental process.  

 

“Last session, the progressive Democrats hid behind the virus to avoid public scrutiny of 

their radical agenda,” said Republican Party of New Mexico Chairman Steve Pearce. “Now 

they’re doing the same thing again: using the guise of 'public health' to keep New Mexicans 

who disagree with their schemes out of the Roundhouse. The upcoming special session 



 

should be a transparent and open process, but instead the Democrats are hoping to avoid 

any criticism as they work to gerrymander our state to their political benefit. This is wrong 

and should be reversed.” 
  

 


